Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council Comments to the DDA—September 3, 2008

The Downtown Area CAC, like the DDA, did not have its regular meeting in August, but some of us continued to be active during those months. At our meeting last night, two issues in which we have been involved took up much of our discussion.

Several weeks ago, members of the CAC attended all three presentations in response to the RFP for the City site at 415 West Washington.  Two of those proposals included some housing and all three included elements of an Allen Creek greenway.  All three included the possibility of the use of the former City maintenance facility for some kind of cultural use.  But we came away still convinced that the Art Center proposal for use of that property was still the best community selection for that site.  We need to take this step in developing a downtown arts/cultural center in Ann Arbor.  The Citizens Advisory Council will continue to support the Arts Center proposal when the recommendation committee submits its report to City Council.

Members of the CAC have been active in the A2D2 process over the last two months. We were involved in the Downtown Residential Task Force Meetings, the Calthorpe meetings, and we have been the largest community presence at meetings of the Historic Preservation, Zoning, Design Review and Steering Committee meetings of A2D2 over the last year and a half.  

 Last night, seven near-downtown neighborhood representatives visited our CAC meeting.. They expressed their concern about the A2D2 Downtown Plan revisions and Zoning amendments that are coming before the Planning Commission tomorrow night. Once again, the Planning Commission is going to table those changes, although the public hearing will continue. Our visitors last night were particularly concerned about the possibly negative impact on their neighborhoods of a proposed 25-story student housing building on the corner of South University and Forest.  CAC members are also concerned, but we have not taken a position on that building since its construction is within the requirements of the 2006 rezoning of  the South University area--which we  supported.  But the entire community was taken by surprise by the height of the building that might be constructed if a developer is able to put together many parcels both in and outside the DDA area.  Members of the CAC were also taken by surprise.  We certainly don’t want any negative surprises from the passage of A2D2 changes.

There may be negative impacts on nearby neighborhoods from the building at 601 Forest.  We wish that might be  avoided.  In working on the A2D2 process of amending the City’s Downtown Plan, changing its zoning, and developing a Design Review Process and set of Design Review Standards, we must be very careful that we avoid encouraging negative consequences that should be avoided.  We believe that Wendy Rampson is the only person in city government who has a clear grasp of all portions of the A2D2 recommendations.  She is very good, but the CAC believes that the entire community must have a better knowledge of what proposed changes will mean in the future.  That may mean that we need to show graphically the relationship between policies established by the new Downtown Plan, the zoning that supports them, and the design standards that complement them. The possibility of such modeling should be considered.

The position that the Downtown Area CAC will be taking tomorrow night before the Planning Commission is this: We will support approval of the Downtown Plan Amendments and the Zoning Amendments only if they are passed at the same time and when all of us can see clearly how they are related and how they will effect specific locations in the downtown.  Approval of both should be conditioned on the development and passage of a Design Guidelines Process and a set of Design Review Standards. We must be able to identify the connections among these parts and implement them as an integrated whole.

This A2D2 process is committed to creating a situation in which all of us, developers included, will have a clear idea of what we can and cannot do in our  downtown.  

